

July 2, 2019

City of Chicago Lori E. Lightfoot,

Department of Law

Mayor

Mark A. Flessner Corporation Counsel

121 North LaSalle Street Suite 600 Chicago, Illinois 60602 (312) 744-6900 (312) 742-0277 (FAX) (312) 744-2693 (TTY) www.cityofchicago.org

VIA Email and First Class Mail

Sydney Roberts Chief Administrator Civilian Office of Police Accountability 1615 W. Chicago Ave. 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Chicago, IL 60622

Dana O'Malley General Counsel Chicago Police Department 3510 S. Michigan 5<sup>th</sup> Floor Chicago, IL 60653

COPA Log No. 2019-1099 Re:

Dear Chief Administrator Roberts and General Counsel O'Malley:

This is in response to the letter of Chicago Police Department ("CPD") General Counsel Dana O'Malley dated July 1, 2019, requesting a 30-day extension of time to release the third-party video related to this incident. As set forth in General Counsel O'Malley's letter, CPD is making this request because it believes that release of the third-party video at this time could obstruct the ongoing homicide investigation. CPD has not sought an extension for the release of the remainder of the materials connected with this incident.

Accordingly, this will confirm that this request is granted pursuant to Section IV(B) of the Transparency Policy, and that the third-party video related to this incident will be released on or before August 1, 2019.

Very truly yours,

Mark A. Flessner

Corporation Counsel